
Social Committee General Meeting – February 12, 2018 

Members Present:  Cathy Sirocky, Cassie DeBow, Maria Derbyshire, Mary Seymour, Johanna 
Weaver, Deb Kirsch, Cheryl Monaco, Rhonda Galvin, Donna Varvaris 

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m. by Vice Chairperson, Cathy Sirocky. 

Approval of Minutes – Maria made a motion to approve the minutes from the January 15th 
General Meeting.  (Johanna Seconded – motion approved) 

Treasurer’s Report:  Cassie reported a balance in the checking account of $5629.97 which 
includes the Good Neighbor Fund of $1048.64.  There is also a check for $1600 which has not 
cleared the bank yet.   

Activities/Events: 

• Beer Party 1/20/18 – Cassie reported for Todd Welsh.   54 people attended the event 
catered by Rocco’s.   Money collected was $1890 and expenses for the party were 
$1606.14.  $283.86 was turned over to the Social Committee. 

• Speaker Series:  Cathy Sirocky reported for Enid.  Both series on January 17th with Scott 
Reidenbach speaking on elder law and HOA’s and January 25th with Art Lebofksy 
speaking on a group RAP trip to the Honduras were well attended and very 
informational.   

• Rock n Roll Party – 3/3/18 – Clancy Potter reported that they are now taking 
reservations for the party.  A box is located on her porch.  Menu includes sandwiches, 
salads, dessert, soft drinks and water.  It is a BYOB event.  The DJ is the same as the New 
Year’s Eve Party.  There will be a 50/50 and door prizes.  $22pp 

• Dutch Apple Dinner Theater – 3/27/18 – Deb Kirsch reported that she only has 31 
reservations for a 47 seat bus and may have to cancel the trip.  Maria Derbyshire 
suggested that she send out a RAP flyer and open it up to friends and family of 
residents.  She plans to do that in hopes of filling the bus. 

• Future Events – Deb Kirsch – April 18th trip to Winterthur, April 30th Board and Brush in 
Blue Bell.  RAP flyers will be sent out with information on both activities. 

• Speaker Series – Cathy Sirocky reported that Bruce Hustis will discuss “Creating the 
Declaration of Independence” on March 18th and Bill Metzker will discuss “Computer 
Security Tips” on April 22nd.   

Cathy Sirocky reported that Dave Lowe is working on updating the RAP Activities Guide and 
thanked him for his efforts. 

CAB Liaison:  Bob Derbyshire filled in for Nino Morello.  He encouraged RAP residents to attend 
the OPEN Board meeting on Thursday, February  22nd at 9 a.m.  There was nothing else to 
report specific to the Social Committee. 

There being no further business, Cathy made a motion to adjourn.  (Mary Seymour second, 
motion passed)  7:10 p.m. 

Maria T. Derbyshire, Secretary 


